January 10, 2011
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, January 10, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. in the Cook Middle School BOE Meeting Room.  Board members Chad Sumner, Reba Durden, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels and Maysoe Wiley were present for this meeting.  Chairman Sumner presided with Tina Revels opening the meeting with prayer.

Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:
· Timmie Baker recognized Wilma Wright as the January Employee of the Month.

· Mr. Heard presented a certificate to Dr. McNair for the Special Education Department Accomplishment.

· Mr. Heard recognized new Board Member Maysoe Wiley, new Chairman Chad Sumner and new Vice Chairman Reba Durden.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Recommendation was made to approve the minutes from the previous meetings.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

FINAL READING OF BOARD POLICY JGF (BULLYING POLICY):  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to approve the final adoption of the following board policy.
· JGF
-
Bullying Policy

APPROVAL OF OUT OF STATE FIELD TRIP:  On a motion by Mrs. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following out of state field trip.
· 4-H Club (Sheryl Anderson)
-   Seacrest Wolf Preserve – Chipley, FL (Saturday, January 15, 2011)  (no cost to BOE)
FEDERAL FUNDS UPDATE:  Regina Purvis presented a breakdown of allotted funds for FY11 and comparison to FY10.  Mrs. Purvis presented a review of the ARRA funds.  ARRA funds will no longer be available after FY11.  This was for information only.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss personnel and land issue.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mrs. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to return to regular session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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